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To:
City of Chicago Alderman, Committee on Budget and Government Operations
From:
Chicago Rehab Network, Kevin Jackson

Date:
November 10, 2009

RE:
Ordinance Pertaining to Reorganization of City Departments: PO2008-8718
______________________________________________________________________________

Proposed ordinance PO2008-8718 details changes in departmental functions through numerous city departments.

Within the short period available for review, we have identified several points of concern to neighborhood development.

Land
Article IV creates an Expedited Land Sale Procedure which establishes prices in section 2-158-090(e).  It states a minimum bid price of 60% of the parcels estimated value.  

Recommendation:
All parcels purchased for affordable housing uses – single family for sale, mutual housing, rental housing, or supportive housing – should be sold to nonprofit developers at the cost of $1.00 per parcel.    Nonprofit developers act on the cities’ behalf in providing affordable housing to residents of Chicago and receive loans, grants, and other investments of public dollars directly from the City.  This policy has been applied on a case by case basis but in this ordinance exception should be made for nonprofit affordable housing development.  Particularly in this environment of high development costs, it is critical to access public land in order to reduce these costs and provide housing which is affordable to the broadest swath of household incomes in the city.
Transparency
It is noted in Article VI – the Department of Family and Support Services – that the Commissioner shall make an annual report to the mayor and city council.

Recommendation:

All departments affected by this ordinance should require Commissioners to submit reports to the mayor and city council.  Further, annual reports are not frequent enough to reevaluate progress and shift efforts to meet needs.  Quarterly reports should be required to support the need for ongoing effective coordination between neighborhoods, elected officials, and city departments.
Other Comments
The Chicago Development Fund and the Community Development Commission are not noted in this ordinance.  While very critical decision-making and allocating bodies, these entities are not shown in the City Budget and it is not clear where they will sit in the overall reorganization of city government.

Utilization and coordination of financing through Tax Increment Financing districts has become an important part of neighborhood development.  Which Department of city government will be accountable for managing TIF districts and allocating funds?

As the activities and commitments made through Chicago 2016 relate directly to the allocation of government authority and resources, the budget commitments for Olympic planning and preparation should be made transparent.
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